
Select Board Meeting   November 1, 2010 1 

   

     

Town of Dartmouth 
400 Slocum Road 

Dartmouth, MA 02747 
 

Board of Selectmen 
 

Select Board Members Present: 
 
William J. Trimble-Chairperson    Joseph Michaud 
Michael P. Watson-Vice Chairperson   Shawn McDonald   
Lara H. Stone                    
 
The Chairman opened the Public Meeting at 5:45 p.m. 
 
The Chairman polled the Board for a roll call vote to convene into Executive Session 
pursuant to M.G.L. Ch. 30A Sec. 21: Selectman Michaud, yes; Selectwoman Stone, 
yes; Selectman McDonald, yes; Vice-Chairperson Watson, yes; Chairman Trimble, yes.  
______________________________________________________________________ 
The Chairman reconvened the meeting at 6:30 p.m. on November 1, 2010 in room 304. 
 
Board members signed the warrant(s) for the following bills from various departments 
in the amounts of:   
 
 
$891,985.54 PR17 $558,722.41 PD1118 $45,901.27 D1119 
$205,149.66 T1119     
      
 
Cathy Mancini re: Secrets of Old Dartmouth. 
 
Cathy Mancini, Principal of Cushman & DeMello Schools briefed the Board on the book 
“Secrets of Old Dartmouth”. 
 
Kathleen Ryan Comiskey Roberts, author of the book “Secrets of Old Dartmouth,” also 
spoke on this book.  
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New Business: 
 
Re-Appointment of Randy Weeks to the Board of Registrars. 
 
Attorney Randy Weeks was present for his re-appointment. 
 
After a motion was made by Vice-Chairman Michael Watson and seconded by 
Selectman Shawn McDonald, it was voted unanimously to Re-Appoint Randy Weeks to 
the Board of Registrars. 
 
Bullard Center Lease. 
 
The Executive Administrator presented the Board with the Bullard Lease.  Mr. 
Cressman stated that this lease is good through 2013. 
 
After a motion was made by Vice-Chairperson Michael Watson and seconded by 
Selectman Shawn McDonald, it was voted unanimously to approve the Bullard Center 
Lease. 

 
The Executive Administrator updated the Board on the Amendment to the Ambulance 
Contract; the Contract amount is being reduced from $328,000 to $248,000. 
 
After a motion was made by Selectman Joseph Michaud and seconded by Vice-
Chairperson Michael Watson, it was voted unanimously to sign the Amendment to the 
Ambulance Contract. 
 
Selectwoman Lara Stone requested that the Town receive a quarterly update from 
STAT Ambulance on response times in Dartmouth. 
 

Old Business: 
 
Updated status report on Double Poles. 
 
The Executive Administrator updated the Board on the number of Double Poles which is 
down from 383 last year to 145 this year. Mr. Cressman stated that this is a big 
improvement. 
 
Selectwoman Lara Stone informed the Board that the Dartmouth Disability Committee is 
going to be doing a survey. 
 

Minutes: 
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Minutes of October 25, 2010. 
 
After a motion was made by Selectman Shawn McDonald and seconded by Selectman 
Joseph Michaud, it was voted (4) four in favor and (1) one abstention (Chairman 
Trimble) to approve the minutes of October 25, 2010. 
 
Executive Session Minutes to be released. 
 
March 9, 2009   issue 1 
March 16, 2009  issue 1 
April 13, 2009  issue 7 
May 4, 2009   issue 2 
June 1, 2009   issue 2, 3 
June 8, 2009   issue 4 
June 22, 2009  issue 4,5 
July 6, 2009   issue 3,5,9 
July 20, 2009   issue 6,8 
August 3, 2009  issue 6,7 
August 10, 2009  issue 1,2,3,4,5,6,7 
August 24, 2009  issue 2,3 
September 14, 2009 issue 15 
September 28, 2009 issue 2,9 
October 15, 2009  issue 1 
October 19, 2009  issue 2 
October 26, 2009  issue 3 
November 9, 2009  issue 4 
November 23, 2009  issue 3,4,6 
December 7, 2009  issue 2 
January 4, 2010  issue 1 
January 25, 2010  issue 1 
February 8, 2010  issue 2 
February 16, 2010  issue 1 
February 22, 2010  issue 2,4,5,6,7,8 
March 1, 2010  issue 3,4,5,6 
March 8, 2010  issue 1,3,5 
March 15, 2010  issue 2,3 
March 29, 2010  issue 1,2,4,5 
April 5, 2010   issue 2,3,4 
April 12, 2010  issue 2,3 
April 26, 2010  issue 1,2,3,4,5,6,7 
June 7, 2010   issue 1,3,4,5 
June 21, 2010  issue 4,5 
July 12, 2010   issue 1,2,3,4 
July 26, 2010   issue 1,2,3 
August 9, 2010  issue 1,2,3 
August 23, 2010  issue 1,2,3,4 
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September 13, 2010 issue 1,2,3,4 
September 27, 2010 issue 3,4,5 
October 4, 2010  issue 1,2    
 
After a motion was made by Selectman Joseph Michaud and seconded by Selectman 
Shawn McDonald, it was voted unanimously to release the above list of Executive 
Session Minutes. 

 
Announcements: 
   
Election Day is Tuesday, November 1, 2010.   
 
Flu Vaccination Clinic will be held on November 8, 2010 at the Dartmouth High School. 
 
With no further business to be discussed, the Chairperson declared the regular meeting 
adjourned. 
 
Attest:  

 David G. Cressman, Executive Administrator 

Transcribed by:  Linda Torres 

 
  
 
 
 



  

    

  


